
 

 

 

May 11, 2015 

Ms. Monica Horton, President 
The Rotary Club of Wichita Falls  
Wichita Falls, TX  76301 
 
Dear Monica, 

 
On behalf of our Board of Directors and great staff, I would like to thank you for the $2,000 
grant from the Rotary Club of Wichita Falls.  With your grant, we will be adding another 
wonderful element to our program in the form of a reading program powered by twelve hand 
held computing tablets. 

Over the course of the past year, the Southside Youth Senter has taken on an all new 
educational focus. In October of last year, we completed the Khan Academy Learning 
Centers Project. This project provided a state-of-the-art computer lab and an incredible 
learning center (theater of sorts). Khan Academy has quickly become the centerpiece of our 
After-School Program. We are extremely proud of the fact that we are benefiting children in a 
far more meaningful way. 

It didn’t take us very long to discover that we could expand our learning programs by 
providing a dozen hand-held computing tablets. These tablets will be dedicated to reading 
and reading skills.  We wish to have all twelve hand-held computing tablets configured and 
ready to go by June 1st for our Summer Program. 

Once again, thanks so very much for making a huge impact on our program! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Daniel O. Shelton 

Executive Director 


